'Kentuckian' Supplement To Be Distributed Soon

It has been named "Supplement to the 1955 Kentuckian" and its top heading reads: "The Commencement Season, University of Rentucky, May 27, 28, 29, and 30, 1955." It will be off the press within a week, ready for distribution to the University's graduates of 1955—wherever they have scatalism office. Through

Convention Attended By **Professors**

Three delegates from the University of Kentucky attended a regional meeting of the thirteen states held at Knoxville, Tenn. the past week. Host for the agricultural convention was the College of Agriculture of the University of Tennessee. The Kentucky representatives were Dean Holacher, Associate Dean, College of Agriculture and Home Economics, Professor L. Bradford, Agricultural Economics and Professor W. G. Survant, Agronomy.

Subjects discussed were "What

Subjects discussed were "What Is Good Teaching From The View-point Of The Students And Of The Alumni." They decided, in a panel discussion, that:

- 1. The teacher must know his subject
- He must be enthusiastic He must be willing to hold conferences

This panel consisted of two students, an alumnus of U.T. and a

A second talk was I"f The Stu-dent Has Not Learned, The Teacher Has Not Taught."

Conference Asks Governor's Aid

Dr. Elvis J. Stahr Jr., UK provost, presented to Gov. Lawrence Wetherby Monday a request for a statewide commission on rehabilitation of handicapped persons.

tation of handicapped persons.

The commission was proposed last week at the four-day Conference on Integration of Rehabilitative Services in Kentucky, held last week on the UK campus. The purpose of such a commission, as suggested by the conference, would be to survey both public and private needs and resources of Kentucky. On the basis of findings, the commission would make recommendations to the governor, General Assembly and the people of the state.

of the state. Dr. Stahr, chairman of a com-Dr. Stahr, chairman of a committee to present the request, reported that the governor received it very cordially and indicated he was sympathetic with the idea. However, he added, some details remained to be worked out and an announcement will probably be made in several days.

Governor Wetherby already has a committee on employment of the physically handicapped designed to help find suitable jobs for these people.

Air Age Workshop Flys To Class

The Air Age Education workshop literally had its 33 members up in the air last week.
Grade and high school teachers from Kentucky were flown to Wright Patterson Air Force Base through courtesy of the U. S. Air Force. The Air Force also quartered them during their overnight stay.

night stay.

Three lecturers from the field of aviation that have spoken to them were John Furbay, TWA; Col. Andrew J. Evans, National War College, Montgomery Alabama; and George Gardner, Educational Director of Pan American Airlines.

Korean Vet Notice

Korean veterans can sign for June subsistance on July 1, and 2, until 12:30 p.m. and July 5.

tered in the last month.

The supplement, something believed to be unique for springpublished student yearbooks, concains 16 pages and will fit into the
1955 Kentuckian which was published earlier in the year and distributed in the School of Journalism office. Through pictures
the supplement covers the commencement activities from honors
night, event by event, through the
commencement itself, and the
final checking in of the caps and
gowns.

gowns.

No Kentucky graduate of 1955
need ever forget the name and
face of any personality who took
part in his commencement. The
pictures are there in the supplement.

John Mitchell, Kentuckian staff photographer, and Dr. Niel Plummer, director of the School of Journalism, took scores of pictures from which the final layout of the supplement was edited.

The editing was done by Dr Plummer, and final layout and art work was prepared by William Hubbell, Kernel artist. Appr Mimately 2,000 copies of the supplement will be mailed through the School of Journalism office.

School of Journalism office.

"We believe we are pioneering in the publication of this commencement supplement," Dr. Plummer told a Kernel reporter. "As you know, the blind spot in spring-published yearbooks or annuals is the commencement of the graduating class. With this supplement we are for the first 'limeat least in the 50-year history of The Kentuckian—publishing the complete story of a senior's year."

The supplement is being nuple.

Complete story of a senior's year."

The supplement is being published and distributed to all 1955 graduates and subscribers to the 1955 Kentuckian free. An enclosure of a letter and a rcturn postcard will seek opinions, and guidance, on the commencement coverage experiment.



Yearbook Pioneers

Final proofs of the Commencement Supplement of the 1955 Kentuckian are checked by John Mitchell, Kentuckian photographer. Dr. Niel Plummer, director of the School of Journalism, and William Hubbell, Kernel artist. The Supplement, first in the 30-year history of The Kentuckian, will be ready for distribution in about 10 days.

Engineering **College Gives Scholarships**

A total of 18 recent Kentucky high school graduates have been awarded scholarships to the University of Kentucky's College of Engineering through the Kentucky Department of Highways and all will enter the college next fall.

Amnouncement of the awards was made by Daniel V. Terrell, dean of the College of Engineering. Fourteen of the scholarships will be supported by the Department of Highways, while the remaining four are being sponsored by the highway industry.

All awards were made on the basis of state-wide competitive examinations. The list includes one girl, Patricia Ann Quick, a graduate of Male High school in Louisville. She ranked 25th among 1,134 taking the test.

Winners of the scholarships supported by the Department of Highways, in addition to Miss Quick, follow:

John Hayfield, Mayfield (CQ):
Hunter Hancock, Murray: Sheldon Hale, Madisonville; Kerry Kenady, Russellville; John T. Eddleman, Springfield; Harold Hicks, London; Robert Harrison, Dayton.

Leonard Hardin, Mounterey; Stanley Carnack, Berea; Robert Evans, Loyall; William Lambert, Ashland; Burl Osborne, Ashland; Phillip Boleyn, Hazard; and Andrew Smiley, Prestonsburg.

Highway industries supporting scholarships, listed with the recipients, are:

Kentucky Highway Contractors Association, Hugh Ward of Calhoun; Plant Mix Asphalt Industry of Kentucky, Harrison Evans of Elizabethtown; Ralph E. Mills Foundation, John C. Dridwell of Frankfort; R. R. Dawson Bridge Company, Burl Osborne, Ashland.

Junder a plan by which the scholarships were awarded, all recipients will work for the Kentucky Department of Highways this summer and each summer until graduation and will serve the department for one year after graduation.

At least one student has been selected from each of the highways this summer and each summer until graduation and will serve the department of Highways to aid students interested in civil engineering, especially in highway development work.

The student employees will have completed requirements for the degree of Bachelor of Science in

KAVANAUGH GOES TO COLO.

Dr. George Kavanaugh, University Comptroller, left last Saturversity Comptroller, left last Saturday to attend a meeting of the National Federation of Colleges and Business Officers at Estes Park, Col. The gathering adjourned on Wednesday.

TheKentucky

Vol. XLVI University of Kentucky, Lexington, Ky., Friday, July 1, 1955

Foundation Suggests UK Night **UK Medical School**

Of the 18 medical schools that surround Kentucky, it was pointed out by a Kentucky Medical Foun-dation bulletin that for the school year 1952-53, there were eight ap-plicants for each opening.

year 1952-53, there were eight applicants for each opening.

The Kentucky Legislative Research Commission has substantiated this in a report that the medical schools in Kentucky and surrounding states are not producing enough doctors and are not accomodating all the students who wish to attend them.

Construction of a state-supported medical school is suggested as a long range solution because it will be at least 1965 before the first graduate of a new medical school could begin practice in Kentucky. The report indicates Kentucky will have enough students to fill two medical schools by the time a new school can be built. Present Kentucky college and university 27,000 students. Estimates for 1960 place these enrollment figures at between 32 to-40 thousand students and for 1970 as high as 60,000 students. Kentucky's high school graduating classes which are now approximately 20,000 a year are expected to increase to 30,000 a year within less than 10 years.

Medical educators have stated that far too many of Kentucky's best students receive their medical education outside the State and since approximately 60 percent of all doctors practice in the same area in which they receive their medical education this means that Kentucky is losing too many of her best young men and women, the Bulletin said.

Due to restrictions against out-of-state applicants which are a practice among many medical schools most Kentuckian's are now prevented from attending more Medical educators have stated

schools most Kentuckian's are now prevented from attending more than half of the medical schools in the United States. J. Stephen Watkins, Lexington, Foundation president, announced that the foundation is carrying its program to the citizens of Ken-tucky to enlist their support in the

tucky to enist their support in the following six point program:

1. Co-operate with the Gover-nor, the Legislature, medical in-stitutions and other officials and citizens in providing better medical services to the people of Kentucky.

2. Focus public attention on the health problem of the state.

3. Work for the establishment ment.

Of the 18 medical schools that of a state-supported medical school

of a state-supported medical school at the University of Kentucky to train physicians and allied medical personnel.

4. Endow chairs in the medical college to attract high caliber teaching personnel.

5. Accept gifts to supplement public funds to assure a superior medical college.

6. Obtain better distribution of physicians in the state.

Membership is open to all citizens who support the general purpose of the program. All citizens of the state are invited to join the foundation to help provide adequate medical care for the people of the commonwealth.

Free Tour Available

Free tour of the Bluegrass farms Free tour of the Bluegrass farms is being offered by the Student Union on Friday, July 8. The bus will leave from the Student Union promptly at 1 p.m.

If you expect to go you must sign at the Information desk of

sign at t the Stude day, July Student Union by noon Thurs

Summer Calendar

Monday, July 4—Holiday Tuesday, July 5 — YM-YWCA orum: "The Faith of a Baptist," ev. Franklin Owen—Y Lounge, UB, 7 pm.; Movie: "The Story Will Rogers" — Amphitheater, 45 n.m. :45 p.m. Wednesday, July 6—UK Band

wednesday, July 6— OK Band Concert—Amphitheater, 7:30 p.m. Thursday, July 7—Outdoor Folk Dance—Women's Gym, 7:30 p.m. Friday, July 8—Student Union Tour of Bluegrass Farms (Sign at Information Desk, SUB, by noon, July 7)—Meet SUB, 12:45 p.m.

Economic Workshop

A workshop on economic educa-tion, the first of its type in Ken-tucky, opens at the University July 18 with 55 high school teach-

July 18 with 55 high school teachers already enrolled.

The three-day workshop will have a faculty of 40 lecturers and assistants who are specialists in commerce, industry and education. It is designed to train teachers in educating Kentucky youth for a better understanding of basic problems of modern economics in industry, business, and government.

To Be Held At Berea

Berea College presents "Wilder-ness Road" by Paul Green, June 29 through September 5. Scheduled to run for sixty nights, this play will be performed on a special University of Kentucky night on July 25.

Wilderness Road" is a drama of the southern mountain people from the days of the pioneers through to the present year. This represents the life of Kentucky from the lilting music of the mountains to the violent political diatribes. Romance and religion have strong influences upon the plot. Daniel Boone, George Rogers Clark and Henry Clay, pillars of Kentucky history; John G. Fee, founder of Berea College and emancipationist Cassius M. Clay who urged the establishment of the small school in Madison county are famous men who figure in the action of the story.

All University students, staff and through to the present year. This

the action of the story.

All University students, staff and faculty desiring to attend UK night must sign a list in Room 115 of the Student Union Building by July 15. A round-trip ticket on the bus will be \$1.35. Tickets may also be obtained at this office, priced at \$1.75, \$2.50, \$3.00. Room 115 will be open 9:00-12:00, 1:30-4:00 Monday through Friday; 9:00-12:00 on Saturday. This bus must be filled if it is to make the trip. Indian Fort Theatre is attrac-

12:00 on Saturday. This bus must be filled if it is to make the trip. Indian Fort Theatre is attractively carved out of a lower slope of Indian Fort Mountain in the Berea College Forest, and is estimated to hold 1,700 people. It is constructed of concrete and stone, the latter being taken from old slave-built fences in Madison county. Along the top of the amphitheater will be boths displaying Berea College goods. Students will be on hand demonstrating their crafts and selling their handiwork during the entire season. Located beside the Big Hill Road on Ky. 21, below the outdoor theater, is a graded and graveled parking lot. Also near the parking lot are several picinic areas with "split-log seats and campfires.

The members of the cast represent about 230 mountains countered.

The members of the cast represent about 230 mountain counties in the Applachian Mountain chain from which Berea College draws its students in the no-tuition-but-

Navy Officer Program Aimed At College Grads

The Navy has announced an not require a college degree for aviation officer procurement program whereby college graduates may win an Ensign's commission enter flight training in a commission in aviation after four months preflight training.

The new program is in addition to the Naval Aviation Cadet Program, popularly known as NAV-CAD, which will continue without

change.

Recruiters throughout the Nation have been instructed concerning applications by men, ages between 19 and 26, possessing baccalaureate degrees or who are within three months of receiving such degrees.

Entrance requirements closely

such degrees.
Entrance requirements closely
parallel the Navy's Officer Candidate School (OCS) program.
Scheduled flight training at
Pensacola, Florida, will be nearly
the same as that given enlistees
of the NAVCAD program.

The Navy said that in recogni-tion of scholastic achievement, the new Naval Aviation Program provides for an Ensign's commis-sion after four months training as compared to eighteen months in the NAVCAD program which does

EYE

CARE

FAYETTE COUNTY

OPTOMETRIC SOCIETY

Dr. D. W. McKelvey

FLOWERS

For Any Occasion

CALL

Michler Florist

417 East Maxwell

Dial 3-0929

Plain Suits

Top Coats

Dr. J. R. WatkinsDr. S. M. Younger

· Dr. H. H. Fine

FOR COMPLETE

CONSULT YOUR Optometrist

not require a college degree for entrance.

Men in the new program will enter flight training in a commissioned status with the full pay and allowances of an Ensign with flight pay.

Informational flights, to determine the applicant's adaptability and continued desire to become a Naval Aviator, must be completed oprior to final acceptance. These flights must total at least 90 minutes in a military or civilian aircraft.

Men who have received Selective Service notices to report for induction are not eligible but there are no restrictions on marital status before or during flight training.

Men with prior military service must show evidence of an honorable discharge.

It was announced that an extensive information program would be conducted on college campuses by procurement officers throughout the nation to acquaint graduating seniors of the opportunities offered. Complete information is also available at all Navy Recruiting Stations.

Spiritual Values Oversimplified

"Genuine objectivity" in evaluating religious education in schools was urged here Monday by Dr. Prentiss L. Pemberton, associate director of the Danforth Foundation, St. Louis.

Dr. Pemberton was principal speaker at the University of Kentucky's fifth annual summer conference on Moral and Spiritual Values in Education.

PINKSTON'S WATCH SHOP

Fine Watches Watch Repairing

ELGIN — BULOVA — GRUEN PARKER FOUNTAIN PENS Rolex Watches \$150.00 up Diamond Rings

130 N. LIMESTONE
Next door to Chop Suey
PHONE 2-5767 LEXINGTON, KY.

24 Hour Service **DIAL 2-7127**

VINE At SOUTHEASTERN

Taylor Tire Co.

500th Book **Printed By** U.S. Agency

The U. S. Information Agency has announced the publication of the 590th book since July 1, 1954, in its program of encourag-ing the translation of worthwhile American books into local lan-

guages.

The 500th volume is David Cushman Coyle's "The U. S. Political System and How it Works." Publication was 10,000 copies in Bahasa, the official language of Indonesia, which has a population of 78 million people. To date, 43 languages have been utilized in the program, including such unusual ones to Americans as Gujarati, Hiligaynon, Ilocano, Malayalam, Marathi and Oriya.

The Information Agency's books

The Information Agency's books translation project is designed to spread awareness of the American way of life and its objectives. It promotes the publication of foreign editions in important areas of opinon by obtaining language rights, helping solve technical or opinon by obtaining language rights, helping solve technical printing difficulties, and stimulat-ing sales. Its efforts are in coun-teraction to the flood of printed material being distributed abroad by the Communists.

by the Communists.

The most frequently translated book under the Information Agency's program has been "Capitalism in America," by Frederick M. Stern, which has been put into 22 languages for a total of 216,000 copies. In point of sheer volume, Leland Stowe's "Conquest by Terror" heads the list with 4,243,164 copies in 17 languages, but this multi-million figure includes serialization in Japan's largest newspaper.

Although Dr. Pemberton told his audience of Kentucky educators to be objective in such matters, he as-serted that he was not advocating a "negative avoidance" of the ques-tion.

Many specialists on moral and spiritual values in education have oversimplified the issue, he de-

"Search for the deepest truth and functional approach in educa-tional, moral and spiritual prob-lems," Dr. Pemberton said, "Discipline yourselves . . and examine the faiths of others in the spot-light of your own faith."

ight of your own faith."

Dr. Leo M. Chamberlain, vice president of the University, presided at the annual conference. Dr. William Clayton Bower, former member of the UK faculty and nationally known authority on moral and spirtual values in education, gave the invocation and the benediction.

After Dr. Pemberton's address, Dr. Bower conducted a question and answer period.

Dr. Ellis F. Hartford, professor of education at the University, who also serves as director of UK's summer workshop on moral and spirtual values in education, was coordinator for the conference.

To Represent UK

Dr. Lawrence S. Thompson, Director of the UK libraries, will attend the meeting of the American Library Association in Philadelphia next week.

The second delegate from the University will be Miss Jacquelin Bull.

TEXT BOOKS SCHOOL SUPPLIES ENGINEER'S SUPPLIES

KENNEDY **BOOK STORE**

405 S. LIME ACROSS FROM SUB

A Michigan State University dietician urges use of "variety to perk up monotonous

> SUMMER TUXEDO RENTAL

We use "After Six" Formal Wear Exclusively. The Latest Styles, In The Lightweight Summer Fabrics.

Phone 4-6500

KENT MEN'S WEAR

120 SO. UPPER

Self Service Laundry

Ashland — Chevy-Chase Shopping Center

SOAP FREE 9 lbs. Washed - Triple-Rinsed - Damp Dried Additional Charge for Drying

Monday — 8 to 5 Tuesday — 8 to 5 — 6 to 9 Wednesday — 8 to 12 noon 877 E. HIGH ST.

Thursday — 8 to 5 Friday — 8 to 5 Saturday — 8 to 5

DIAL 3-1055

ONE DAY SERVICE

MONDAY THRU FRIDAY NO ADDED COST

DeBOOR

265 Euclid Ave.

15% Discount

Next to Coliseum

Cash & Carry

CLEANED **PRESSED**

Men's and Ladie

Plain Dresses

Pants

ONE DAY LAUNDRY SERVICE FOR PICKUP AND DELIVERY — 2-1340 High & Lime 503 Euclid & Woodland 921 South Lime

Kentucky (

Fountain Service

- SWIMMING ACCESSORIES
- TOILETRIES—COSMETICS
- PRESCRIPTION SERVICE
- SCHOOL SUPPLIES
- TOBACCO—PIPES



Will Dunn Drug

UK Registrar In Washington On Federal Education Committee

director.

Dr. Mills is on leave from the University to give special assistance to the Committee for the White House Conference on Education. He will work specifical assistance to the Committee on problems of school finance, headed by Frank of school middly? (3) What should our systems more efficiently and economically? (3) What are our dent of the Government Affairs Poundation, Inc. The subcommittee study and dissection of school finance, headed by Frank of the subcommittee study and dissection are: (1) What should our systems more efficiently and economically? (3) What are our dent of the Government Affairs school building needs? (4) How studies of the topics chosen by

The appointment of Dr. Robert
L. Mills, Registrar of the University of Kentucky at Lexington, to the staff of the White House Conference on Education was announced by Clint Pace, Conference
Dr. Mills is on leave from the University to give special as University to give special as Inc. The five other topics assigned to Mr. Moore's continuous distributions of the White House Conference on Education Provided in education?

The Committee to form the distribution of the University of the University at Lexington, Conference next November 28. December 1 at Washington. The through the University of the Univ

Dr. Mills brings wide knowledge and experience in school finance to the White House Conference on Education program, From 1952 to 1954 he served as head of the Bureau of Administration and Finance for the Kentucky State Department of Education. In this capacity he worked with the Kentucky Legislative Research Comtucky Legislative Research Com-mission, and served as Executive Secretary to the State Advisory Committee on Educational Policy. A grass-roots State educational survey planned by Dr. Mills re-sulted in an amendment to Ken-tucky's Constitution, making pos-sible a foundation program method of distributing State school funds. He assisted in the preparation and passage of the Foundation Pro-gram Law.

Dr. Mills also has served as Di-

gram Law.

Dr. Mills also has served as Director of Research in the Kentucky State Department of Education. He is the author of, "A Proposed Method of Measuring Ability of Kentucky School Districts to Support a Program of Education," a publication of the University of Kentucky's Bureau of School Service.

Dr. Mills is a native of Erlanger.

Dr. Mills is a native of Erlanger, Kentucky. He received his A.B., M.A., and doctorate degrees from the University of Kentucky, spe-cializing in Educational Adminis-tration and Finance and Public

Finance.

The White House Conference on Education is part of a national plan to enlist citizen action to improve education. It was authorized by the 83d Congress in response to President Eisenhower's request for a nationwide program of State conferences on educational problems, to culminate in a national conference. Congress appropriated \$700,000 to help States defray their conference costs. All 48 states, Alaska, Hawaii, Puerto Rico, the Virgin Islands and the District of Columbia are taking part in this unprecedented movement to improve education.

The President appointed a 33-

ment to improve education.

The President appointed a 33-member Committee to conduct the White House Conference program. It is assisting States when requested in planning and holding conferences. It will conduct the national conference and prepare a report to the President on the "significant and pressing problems in the field of education." This report will include studies made by the subcommittees, findings of State conferences and the results of the national conference. Kentucky will hold its State

Kentucky will hold its State conference September 21-22 at Louisville.

Colorado Field Trip

Dr. Frank McFarlan, head of the Department of Geology, and Frank Walker, Kentucky Geological Survey, left Saturday, June 11 for the Crested Butte field camp, Colo-

Tado.
University of Kentucky geology students are studying there in the course called Elementary Field Work in Regional Geology. The camp-school will end on August 6.

Alumni Elect Baker

Homer L. Baker of Louisville, general sales manager of the Louisville Cement Oo, has been elected president of the University of Kentucky Alumni Association. Will Ed Covington of Ashland, associated with the Standard Slag Co., will be the new vice-president.

The announcement was made at the annual Alumni Association banquet at the University of Kentucky.



NOBODY CAN LAUNDER SHIRT LIKE





The Name That Means Service!

- Bachelor Laundry Service
- 7 Hour Service
- Mothproofing
- Fur and Woolen Storage
- 5 Convenient Locations

549 South Lime 501 Euclid Avenue Bid Avenue 864 East High 1439 Leestown Rd. 265 Midland Blvd.

DANCE TO THE MUSIC OF



His Piano and Wie Orchestra

SATURDAY

NIGHT 9-1 C.D.S.T.

CLUB HOUSE FOR RENT EVERY NIGHT EXCEPT SATURDAY

> FOR THE **FINEST** IN REFRESHMENT TRY

cream

1 Block from University 820 S. Limestone St. High St. and Cochran 944 Winchester Rd.

The Place to Go for Sodas 'n Snacks



Pick Your Own STEAK Steak Display Air Conditioned For Your **Dining Pleasure!**

Civil Service Announces **New Type Examination** For College Students

The new plan, which is to improve and expand Federal recruitment program at a college level, is to simplify the problem for the college student by consolidating the number of examinations for entry into Federal employment.

The present plans of the com-ission, call for an announcement on or about October 15, of a Federal service examination. It will on of about october is, of a red-eral service examination. It will cover a wide range of professions and occupations which will assure the Government of a balanced in-take of college calbre, people at the entrance level.

the entrance level.

The new examination will not take the place of the current examinations in physical science, engineering fields and certain other technical fields, the commission announced, but it will, however, be open to holders of bachelor or higher degrees regardless of subject matter specializations or

KENTUCKY TYPEWRITER SERVICE

Typewriters, Adding Machines

RENTAL SERVICE

SPECIAL RATES TO STUDENTS

PHONE 2-0207 387 ROSE ST.

The Civil Service Commission has announced that it will give a new type of entry examination to college students.

The new plan, which is to improve and expand Federal recruitment program at a college level, is to simplify the problem for the college student by consolidating the number of examinations for entry into Federal employment.

The average place of these positions now are \$3410 for those with bachelor degrees and \$4205 for those having higher degrees or qualifying graduate work or experience.

As we view the new examination

or experience.

As we view the new examination program it has the following major advantages: (1) Retention of the best features of the Junior Management Assistant examination for those who wish to try for management internships; (2) Insurance of maximum agency participation in the examination; (3) Expansion of the use by the Federal service of college calibre candidates; and (4) Development of a simpler and unified approach to the colleges.

Language Reading Exam Schedule Announced

The Graduate Reading Examinations have been scheduled as follows: German, July 13; French and Spanish, July 14. All examinations will be held at 2:00 p.m. in Room 302. Miller Hall.

ination, a student should confer To Be Held July 6 with Professor Bigge (for German), Professor Walker (for French) or Professor Server (for Spanish) to get an appropriate book approved.

CIRCLE BAR

PRESENTS

"SMOKE" RICHARDSON ORCH

EVERY FRI. & SAT. NIGHT

Club and Fraternity Parties Welcomed

Phone 3-2641 or 4-4684 For Reservations

We Are Buying

USED

BOOKS NOW! CAMPUS **BOOK STORE** McVEY HALL

China's Books Dominated By Kremlin Style

A large proportion of the text-books now being used in the schools of Communist China are translated from Russian, the U.S. Information Agency said today. The Peiping newspaper, Kwang Ming Daily, reported that the translations cover all phases of science, culture and communist ideology.

ranisations cover an phases of science, culture and communist ideology.

Besides this, China's classics have been reappraised in the light of Communist Party doctrines, and a drastic revision in the meaning and language of novels, poems and histories has been undertaken by the "intelligentisia" of the Communist Party, the Information Agency's Press Service said in an overseas wireless commentary. The extent to which the Chinese Communists are using reading materials as a propaganda medium is revealed by their Publications Administrative Bureau. This publication control agency in Peiping reports that more than 900 million books with almost 20,000 titles were published in Communist China in 1954. Of these, more than 5,000 titles were translated from Soviet sources. The Bureau's report also stated that "a considerable proportion" of the output was in works on "Socialist construction", analyses of Marxism-Leninism, and the writings of Mao Tsetung, head of the Chinese Communist regime.

In advance of taking the exam- Religious Discussion

A discussions on "The Christian Doctrine of Sin" will be led by Mr. John Bondurant, A&S junior, at the Methodist Student Center, 151 East Maxwell, Wednesday, July 6, at 5:30 p.m. "One of the most misunderstood doctrines of the Christian Faith is that of sin," Mr. Bondurant said. "It is usually identified with sex,drinking, and dancing." But he continued, "sin is a single word trying to convey the view that man is separated from God and that man's suffering and evil is a result of the separation."

This program is part of series of discussions on the basic Christian beliefs. It is sponsored by Presbyterian, Disciples, Lutheran, and Methodist University students.

LOST AND FOUND

During the week of exams last semester I found a yellow gold wrist watch in Since the watch how in Fraze Hallo Since the Would appreciate it very much if you would put a notice about it in the Kernel. My telephone number is Ex. 2160, Film Library.

The Kentucky Kernel

Entered at the Post Office at Lexington, Kentucky, as second class matter under the Act of March 3, 1879, Published weekly during school except holidays and exams. Co-Editors — Dave Allen and Eugene Co-Editors — Dave Marvin
Marvin
Datagrapher — John Mitchell

COOL! AIR CONDITIONED COMFORT!

ASHLAND THEATRE

WIDE VISION SCREEN

Fri.-Sat., July 1-2
DAVY CROCKETT
— Indian Scout J
Montgomery, Ellen
IROQUOIS TRAIL
Geo. Montgomery
Brenda Marshall
— CARTOONS —

Sun.-Mon.-Tues., July 3-4-5 COUNTRY GIRL Bing Crosby, Grace Kelly Wm. Holden THE MARAUDERS — Technicolor — Dan Duryea, Keenan Wynn

/ed.-Thur., July 6-7 GLASS SLIPPER — Technicolor — Caron, Michael Wildin ETERNAL SEA is Smith, Dean Jagger

37 County Agents Study Public Relations

Twenty-seven county extension agents are studying public rela-tions in a special one-credit course being offered this week in room 1 of the Agriculture building.

Serving on the faculty for the course are Dr. Niel Plummer, Dr. William M. Moore, Prof. J. A. McCauley and Prof. V. R. Portmann of the School of Journalism; Mrs. Camille Halyard, Prof. O. L Press and Prof. S. W. Hallock, of the Department of Radio Arts; Orinne Johnson, assistant in public information and educational aids, J. G. Duncan, publications aids, J. G. Duncan, publications editor, R. H. Ford, radio agricultural extension, and Dr. J. Allan Smith, publications editor and head of the Department of Public Information and Educational Alds of the Agricultural Experiment Station and Agricultural Extension.

Dr. Smith is chairman for the

FIND SYNTHETIC ATOM

The discovery of element No. 101, a synthetic atom that has never before existed in nature, was reported recently by the University of California. The scientists have named it mende-levium after Dimitri Mendeleef, nevium after Dimitri Mendeleef, nineteenth century Russian chem-ist who set all the chemical ele-ments in a table. No. 101 lasts only a couple of hours after it is made in a cyclotron by bombard-ing element No. 99 with helium atoms.

RELAX AT BEAUTIFUL Sleepy Hollow

SWIMMING BOATING PICNICKING DANCING

ADMISSION 25c PER PERSON



COLONEL of the

Carl Turner



The Stirrup Cup proudly presents as Kernel of the Week Carl Turner. Carl is a senior in Law School and has a 3.2 standing. Carl has been a member of ODK, Lances, and Lamp and Cross. He is a Delta Tau Delta, current President of the Student Bar, and a member of Phi Delta Phi, legal fraternity.

For these outstanding achievements the Stirrup Cup invites Carl to enjoy two of its delicious meals.

NOW SERVING DAILY NOON AND EVENING MEALS

11:45 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 5:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.

STIRRUP CUP RESTAURANT

AIR CONDITIONED MAIN ST. AT ASHLAND